Dunlap Lake Property Owners Association

Board Meeting Minutes

November 26, 2012

Alan Ortbals called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Roll call was taken.

Roll Call: Present: Craig Louer, Chad Martens, Alan Ortbals, John Putz, Justin Range, Bart Solon, Michael Watts, Roy Wehling, and Carolyn Green, administrator. 

Absent: Larry Ahrens (excused), Mike Dawson (excused), Walter Heck, Mark Hicks (excused), Bob Schnietz, Jim Seubert (excused), Rob Wiemers (excused).
Approval of minutes: 

Carolyn Green presented minutes of the Sept 17 meeting. Craig Louer made a motion to approve as presented. Justin Range seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment A)
Financial report: 

Bart Solon, treasurer, presented the Financial Report and went through the figures. Income was ahead of budget because several budgeted expenses were not fully expended. Delinquent accounts were reviewed. Justin Range made a motion to approve the report, John Putz seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. (Attachment B)

No Visitors or Visitor Business

Administrators Report – See Attachment C
Committee Reports
Meetings, Elections & Social - Annual meeting 2-21 John Putz and Bart Solon reported the Golf Tournament made $600. They are considering going to Sunday next year. Several people suggested getting sponsors. Holiday Social is set for this Saturday, December 1. 

Restrictions - no report

Safety -Submitted by Chad Martens, chair 
Water Quality testing was high on couple items so Chad is going to test fish and looking into algae. It is water primrose. It gets worse every year. Aqua clear or something similar will kill it (kind of aquatic round up). Decay can kill fish. 

Silt & Erosion - Submitted by Craig Louer, chair 
We have results from Karen Frederick of on East Lake Drive and City owned property. She did a picto survey and took aerial maps to estimate how much silt could go on the two potential sites. (No physical survey or soil samples so this is a VERY rough estimate)

    East Lake E8 - estimate 28-30,000 cubic yards

    City owns property - estimate 35-45,000 cubic yards
    We don’t recommend investigating other sites at this time. These were the biggest.  If we go with priorities, like taking Moody Creek entrance down 4 feet, it would take 15,000 cubic yards; down 8 feet would be 50,000 cubic yards.

     It is possible to do the area we determined a priority on these lots but that is all we are going to get at once. All the areas were 300-400 square yards, 

      128,000 square yards just to do . . . This is looking like a 3-4 year project.

     We may have to spend some money on surveying. The committee will meet next week to talk about how to proceed. There will probably need to be additional reports done by Horner Shifrin after that. 
Web Page - Submitted by Todd Smith (Justin & Katie Range) 

Todd recommended renewing our hosting with Host Monstor. Bart asked Carolyn to put it on the DL credit card.
Building - Submitted by Larry Ahrens chair - No Report
Commons Area - Submitted by Mike Dawson chair - No Report
Contractor Compliance - Submitted by Walter Heck chair - No Report
Dam and Maintenance - Submitted by Michael Watts, chair 

Mike Watts walked through during the dam inspection by Hurst-Roche.  Overall the dam looks very good. Several items need to be addressed. These include one spot where we need rock under the concrete where soil has eroded. Also one section on front side of dam just above rip rap with animal burrows that need filled and we may need to trap the animals. On the silo itself Mike recommends replacing nylon ski rope with a bracket that will hold the ladder. Also the top wooden planks might be replaced with steel grate or a walking plank for scaffolding. Committee will check out the silo and bring more specific suggestions to the board. 

Fireworks - Submitted by Michael Watts, chair Fireworks folks called today. The 4th is on a Thursday next year, Friday the 5th or Sat. the 6th with Sunday the 7th as rain out date. Mike recommends Saturday and at the board agreed.
Fish & Wildlife – Submitted by Walter Heck chair - No Report
Legal - Submitted by Alan Ortbals, chair 

Hunter Lot - looks like there may be encroachment from the neighbor. First step may be having it surveyed. There may even be room to split and sell two lots. Justin thinks it’s about $300. Al will approach Madison County Surveyors 618-692-4414 and get an appraisal. Don't know if it's hooked up to utilities.

238 Park - Did not fix boat house. We will be looking at legal expenses if we pursue this. Home owner can be asked to pay our legal expenses if they lose but that is not a sure thing. Alan asked the board if they want to pursue it. The alternative is that you levy an annual fine which would have to be paid before it could be sold. Board consensus was to pursue it.

New Business

* City is getting ready to do Branch to Mary Drive this spring. Will need easements. Alan is expecting to get paperwork on that in next few days. That can be approved at the January meeting. Roy pointed out that if elevation will be increased we may want to ask city to put in steps to make common areas more accessible. 

* Nominating committee - Al, Bob, Mike Watts, John and Rob's terms are up. Alan and Mike are willing to stay. Todd is interested in joining the board. 

* Next newsletter will be January.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

The next meeting will be at 7 pm, January 28, 2013
Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Green, Administrative Coordinator
Attachment C

Administrative Assistant’s Report
Presented November 26, 2012
New Work/Special Projects:

· Support work for golf tournament, made signs, put them out, e-notes, etc.

· Took photos at the golf tournament, posted on Facebook and did Bonfire publicity

· Fall e-newsletter


Routine Work:

· Boat Stickers: 2 approved in September

· No Boat Stickers in October but several calls in November. 

· Coordinated building permit committee site reviews for Walt Heck’s pool and Mary Short’s shed.
· Continuing to get calls to take boats out of the water. There is a lot of property for sale so there have been several calls for current fees or copies of restrictions. 

· Coordinated newsletter printing and distribution. Continue to get calls for people sharing their e-mail address. Several calls from older individuals who don’t have e-mail and really want to keep getting paper copies. Most also want to visit when they call. 

· Scanned several years of old newsletters and saved them to online archives. Everything I have to February 2001 is on archives (we are running out of archive space. May want to go from the $49 to the $99 storage capacity when we renew. 

Committee Support:

· 
Financial
· 6 invoices processed in September, 8 invoices processed in October and 7 invoices processed so far in November.

· Checking my invoice list against the City and Village statements it looks like an invoice to Lou Perini and an invoice to Greenside did not get paid. Researched and requested C&V pay those invoices.

· 
Safety
Followed discussions with Chad, Chris Theodorkis and others on water testing.

· Social
Bonfire publicity and e-mail (with help of my intern who covered the distribution when I was coordinating the American Council of Engineering Companies (ACEC) meetings in Florida.  Helped Jim prepare for the holiday social and took over coordination of committee. Changed time and put up holiday social signs. 

Project Management:
Looking ahead, the Holiday Social will be Saturday. It is time to do an event calendar for 2013. I checked with the Moose and we can do our annual meeting there any Wednesday or Thursday in February. The 14th is Valentines Day and I will be working at the ACEC Business Insurance Trust meetings in Grand Cayman that week. We’ve done Thursday’s the last few years so I recommend Thursday Feb 21 or 28. 
